
Marsh Baldon with Toot Baldon
(the Village Meeting)

Minutes of the Annual Joint Parishes Meeting 
Monday 9th April 2018
	Councillor Attendance

Public

Apologies

	Dorothy Tonge (Chair) (DT), Charles Barclay (Vice-Chair) (CB), John Maskell (JM), 
Elizabeth Gillespie (EG), Laurence Attewill (LA), Stephen Dance (SD),

Cllr. Sue Lawson (SL/SODC), Cllr. Lorraine Lindsay-Gale (LLG/OCC). Lisa Fermer (LF/Clerk)
Phylis Slaney, Ralph Slaney, Jonathan Rohll, Catherine Rohll, Fran Butler, Brian Trinder, Marcia Trinder, Graham Hobbins, Carole Trinder, Paul Ardern
Nil


	Ref
	Item
	Notes
	Action

	048/18
	Introduction
	Cllr. Dorothy Tonge welcomed all to the meeting.

	

	049/18
	Minutes of meeting, 10.4.17

	The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 10th April, 2017 were confirmed and signed by the Chair.

The approved joint minutes for Marsh and Toot Baldon were proposed by Brian Trinder and seconded by Marcia Trinder.
The minutes for this meeting will be approved in principle by the parish councillors at the May 2018 meeting and then added to the village website. This allows for the annual Joint Parishes minutes to be into the public domain within a month rather than 12 months later.


	Adopted



	050/18
	Matters Arising 
	There were no matters arising that were not elsewhere on the agenda for discussion. 

	

	051/18

	Open Forum & Village Matters
	Issues relating to the damage to the Green

Ralph Slaney commented on the No Driving on The Green sign. Although the sign was felt to be attractive it was felt to be a shame that it was necessary.  Felt many people would favour driving on The Green rather than on the track due to the rough surface and potholes present on the track.
SD replied that the aim of the sign is to limit the damage to The Green but recognised that a long term solution is paramount in conjunction with maintaining whatever solution is chosen.  Stakeholders have been approached to collaborate funding options and technical solutions need to be looked at. The priority is to improve the parking outside of the school

Fran Butler felt that the repairs to the track to the south side of The Green should be a priority for residents having to use it, however this is a homeowner rather than parish council responsibility.

Jonathan Rohll queried whether another fund exists to help with the problems at the school, unfortunately such a fund does not exist and school cannot spend money on things that are not on school premises. 
Other issues
Carol Trinder has had issues regarding the trees and damaged wall opposite her property in Toot Baldon. She has been is discussion with Savills and they have agreed to action this by cutting back ivy on the wall to investigate and to plant trees.

Oxford to Cambridge Expressway
Cllr Dorothy Tonge gave background information about the expressway and the Expressway Action Group (EAG).  At present the route for the expressway has not been decided but a decision from highways is due in July.  Until this point there will be no public consultation, however once the route has been announced and if a Southern route is chosen local action will be needed around the details of the route.  

SODC favour a Northern route whilst OCC remain neutral.

The aim at present is to raise awareness therefore the EAG have produced posters, BPC have agreed to display posters on the village noticeboards and on the main roads into the village. 
Ralph Slaney commented on issues for the village to  address in the consultation should the route affect the Baldons .  
	

	052/18
	Neighbourhood Plan Update
	SODC Consultation is complete.  Independent assessor appointed.  Report from assessor will be received in early May and their findings will then be acted upon.
	

	053/18
	Village Green Maintenance Issues

	Discussed under Open Forum
	

	054/18

	Annual Report :

Report from the parishes of Marsh and Toot Baldon


	Cllr. Dorothy Tonge presented the Annual Report from the parishes of Marsh and Toot Baldon. For full report see paper 1 of the agenda. The report included the following
· Planning applications
· Neighbourhood Plan

· Repairs around The Green

· Mains sewage for Toot Baldon

· Highways

· Defibrillator

· Freedon of Information

· Consultations

Priorities forr 2018/19 include 

· Compliance with new legislation

· Neighbourhood Plan Implementation

· Village Green parking and related repairs

· Oxford to Cambridge Expressway issues

· Protecting the Green Belt south of Oxford

DT thanked the parish councillors for their continued hard work, the District and County Councillors for their support, Lisa Fermer (Clerk) for her help and the village hall committee for the use of the hall. 

DT was thanked for her excellent work as Chair.
The Annual Report was then proposed for adoption by Graham Hobbins and seconded by Catherine Rohll

	

	055/18
	Report from the treasurer

	Cllr John Maskell presented the annual accounts. The full accounts can be viewed under paper 2 on the agenda.
The balance carried forward to 2017 was £22125.24 with the receipts for the year giving a total of £35,750.06.  Payments totalling £15,913.68 were made giving a balance carried forward of £19836.38
Cllr John Maskell highlighted that it is no longer essential practice to keep 2 years precept in the accounts so that may allow some more scope for spending.

JM was thanked for his excellent work as always
The Treasurers report was then proposed for adoption by Carol Trinder and seconded by Graham Hobbins.
	

	056/18
	Annual Report :

Oxfordshire County Council  (OCC)

	Cllr. Lorraine Lindsay-Gale presented her annual report, for full report see paper 3 of the agenda.
The report addressed the following areas

· Council budget and tax

· Growth board announcement

· Housing Infrastructure fund (HIF)

· Oxford to Cambridge Expressway

· Minerals and Waste Core Strategy

· Quarry Application at Clifton Hampden and Culham rejected

· Pothole work

· Carillion contract ended

· New Daytime support service

· Libraries are thriving

· Household waste and recycling update

· Driverless crs tested at Culham


	

	057/18
	Report from   South Oxon. District Council (SODC)



	Cllr. Sue Lawson presented her annual report, for full report see paper 4 of the agenda.

The report addressed the following areas
· Local plan

· Fundng for community groups

· Recovery of unpaid council tax

· Berinsfield regeneration

· Science Vale UK

· Transport technology awarded government funding

· LEADER Funds available to boost rural areas

· SO Charitable lottery

· Environment Improvements

· Autonomous vehicles


	

	058/18
	Annual Report : 

The Baldons 

Fuel Charity
	Graham Hobbins (Treasurer for the Fuel Charity) presented the Annual Report. Six trustees served throughout the year as follows:- Mr. C. Nichols (Chair), Mr. G. Hobbins (Treasurer), Mr. D. Greenaway, Mr. J. Wright, Mr. R. Claridge and Mrs. A. Porter supported by cler Barbara Wright.
In 2017/18 29 parishioners received grants.  £14,000 was given as special grants including provision of 4 alarm systems.  

The trustees were due for election at this meeting.  It was felt that in order for the meeting to elect them for a 3 year period it would be beneficial to have more information prior to the meeting and that details be published in the village newsletter prior to the village meeting.

It was proposed that the council ask the trustees to provide the council with information on the correct appointment procedure  from the Trust deeds.
It was agreed to elect the trustees for a one year period only and then an open process for re-election be followed.  This was proposed by Stephen Dance and seconded by Elizabeth Gillespie, 8 members of the public were in agreement.

DT expressed thanks on behalf of the PC for the continued good work carried out by the Baldons Fuel Charity.

	

	059/18
	Any Other Business
	No other business

	For info.



	060/18
	2018 Annual Joint Parishes Meeting 

	The 2019 Annual Parish Meeting of Marsh Baldon with Toot Baldon will take place in April 2019 at a date to be decided.

The Chair closed the meeting at 9.40pm 

	For info.





